



Friday, June 18, 2021  
Microsoft Teams

## WHY Coalition

### Microsoft Teams meeting

Join on your computer or mobile app

[Click here to join the meeting](#)

Or call in (audio only)

[+1 564-999-2000,697446311#](tel:+15649992000697446311) United States, Olympia

Phone Conference ID: 697 446 311#

[Find a local number](#) | [Reset PIN](#)

[Learn More](#) | [Meeting options](#)

#### Attendees:

<input type="checkbox"/>	Brandi Archer	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Julee Christianson	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Sara Cooley Broschart
<input type="checkbox"/>	Jacob Delbridge	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Sarah Ellsworth	<input type="checkbox"/>	Derek Franklin
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Steve Freng	<input type="checkbox"/>	Will Hitchcock	<input type="checkbox"/>	Alicia Hughes
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Heidi Glesmann	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Kasey Kates	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Jason Kilmer
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Joseph Liu	<input type="checkbox"/>	James Madsen	<input type="checkbox"/>	Emily Maughan
<input type="checkbox"/>	Mark Medalen	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Nikki Meline	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Megan Moore
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Stacey Okland	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Alyssa Pavitt	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Julie Peterson
<input type="checkbox"/>	Dennis Ravidou	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Eliza Powell	<input type="checkbox"/>	Sheri Rudolph
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Alex Sirotzki	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Christine Steele	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Lt. Courtney Stewart
<input type="checkbox"/>	Sazi Wald	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Scott Waller	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Liz Wilhelm
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Martha Williams	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Tony Edwards-Lenton	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Alexis Schmierer
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Angel Cheung	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Cesar Zatarain	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Gilda Yruretagoyena
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Jacqueline Penner	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Julia Dille	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Guest: Shelly Baldwin
<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest:	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest:
<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest:	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest:	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest:

No	Agenda Items	Time	Lead	Summary Meeting Notes
1.	<b>Welcome, introductions and Team Building</b>	<b>9:00</b>	<b>Kasey Kates</b> WHY Co-Chair	Kasey welcomed attendees and asked the question what would you do with an extra hour in the day? Attendees introduced themselves.
2.	<b>Spring Youth Forum</b>	<b>9:20</b>	<b>Tony Edwards, HCA</b>	Tony introduced the concept of the Spring Youth Forum and expanded on some of the successes and lessons learned during implementing their projects. The youth groups created videos about their prevention projects. A video example was shown. The planning team is looking forward to 2022 Spring Youth Forum at Great Wolf Lodge.
3.	<b>Alcohol Home Delivery Tool</b>	<b>9:30</b>	<b>Julia Dilley</b>	<p>Julia has been working with the alcohol action network to gather data with a compliance tool regarding home delivery observations regarding carding.</p> <p>Julia shared the Expanded Alcohol Availability tool and reviewed the purpose of the tool, the Observation Record Draft and an example of a completed record.</p> <p>The ask is that individuals from WHY might want to help with a beta test. It was noted that this is not compliance monitoring but is an observation process, and that the observation is to only be for normal alcohol purchases.</p> <p>There are two options concerning the data: users keep their own information, or could contribute the data to the alcohol action network's report.</p> <p>Timeline: The tool should be finalized by the next week or so and data is slated to be collected through November but may be cut off sooner. This tool will be used across several states. Washington's rulemaking is in motion right now; would it be better to collect information now (before rules) and later (after rules)?</p> <p>Members asked how many examples were needed, how many orders from that retailer? This is not a scientific random sample; it will be up to the community to ensure that the representation demonstrates the need of the community.</p> <p>Several additional questions were posted in the chat box.</p> <p>Sara suggested that a WHY ad hoc group be convened to gather information. Stacey and Megan were interested in a beta test group; others are welcome to beta test as well. Sara will put together of a beta testing group meeting. Martha will send meeting to the larger WHY Coalition group; members should accept or decline as their calendars allow.</p> <p>Julia requested that the chat be captured for her assimilation.</p>
4.	<b>WTSC Agency Update</b>	<b>10:00</b>	<b>Shelly Baldwin, WTSC</b>	<p>WTSC needs partnerships to complete their stated mission; WHY Coalition is part of those partnerships.</p> <p>Shelly reviewed Target Zero mission, how the traffic deaths data has increased, impaired driving deaths (most common factors: Drug and Alcohol Impaired Driver, driving after cannabis use, walking traffic deaths, proactive traffic safety culture, the initiative: Together We Get There, and how the commission is trying to use less scare, more care. Shelly showed two PSAs which can be accessed at <a href="https://www.togetherwegetthere.com/">https://www.togetherwegetthere.com/</a> or WTSCpartners.com.</p>

5.	<b>LCB Roundtable Forgotten Toy Topics</b>	<b>10:20</b>	<b>Sara</b>	This item will be discussed at the August meeting
6.	<b>Hot Topics</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Terminology Survey Update (May 2020)</li> <li>• Delta-8 THC Fact Sheet</li> </ul>	<b>10:35</b>	<b>Discussion</b>  <b>Sara</b>	Terminology Survey update will be discussed at the August meeting.  The Fact Sheet is in the process of being disseminated. It is exciting that this is put together; the Ad Hoc group will continue to meet to keep their hand on the pulse of this issue.
7.	<b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• WASAVP Prevention Voices</li> </ul>	<b>10:55</b>		Stacey reported the current activities  Alyssa talked about the last wrap up legislation session meeting and if members are interested in joining the group for legislation priorities during the legislative break and prior to the next leg session, contact Megan Moore at <a href="mailto:megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org">megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org</a> . Megan mentioned other activities of the group.
8.	<b>• Communications Team Update</b>	<b>11:05</b>	<b>Julee</b>	Several new members of the communications team from DOH were welcomed.
9.	<b>Meeting wrap up</b>	<b>11:20</b>	<b>Martha</b>	
10.	<b>Retirement Wishes to Scott</b>	<b>11:25</b>	<b>Kasey/Sara</b>	Scott was honored with a KudoBoard. Sara will provide the link to the board in an email to Scott. Members present expressed their appreciation to the work Scott has participating in.
11.	<b>Round Table Member updates</b>	<b>11:40</b>	<b>Attendees</b>	Martha – 2021 Prevention Awards of Excellence are open until 5 PM on Monday, August 9. Please consider nominating someone in your sphere of influence! Julie – Policy brief has been created and the four year outlook for the leg budget will be sent to Martha for dissemination. Sara – HB1480 alcohol bill rule making is under way. A second listening session in a couple weeks. If anyone wants to contribute, contact Sara.
12.	<b>Adjourn</b>	<b>12:00</b>	<b>Kasey Kates WHY Co-Chair</b>	The meeting was adjourned at 11:53 AM.

Action Items/Decisions					
#	Action Item	Assigned To:	Date Assigned:	Date Due:	Status
1	Martha will send meeting to the larger WHY Coalition group for a conversation about the alcohol home delivery tool; members should accept or decline as their calendars allow.	Martha	6/18/2021	ASAP	completed
2	If members are interested in joining the group for legislation priorities during the legislative break and prior to the next leg session, contact Megan Moore at <a href="mailto:megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org">megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org</a> .	Members	6/18/2021	ASAP	
3	Sara will provide the link to the Kudoboard in an email to Scott.	Sara	6/18/2021	N/A	completed
4	2021 Prevention Awards of Excellence are open until 5 PM on Monday, August 9. Please consider nominating someone in your sphere of influence!	Members	6/18/2021	8/9/2021	completed
5	Policy brief has been created and the four year outlook for the leg budget will be sent to Martha for dissemination.	Julie / Martha	6/18/2021	ASAP	

6	HB1480 alcohol bill rule making is under way. A second listening session in a couple weeks. If anyone wants to contribute, contact Sara.	Members	6/18/2021	N/A	
---	--	---------	-----------	-----	--

